EMERGENCY SERVICES February 4, 2021

MEMBERS PRESENT

Chairman Driskell Alderman Olive Alderman Lanzotti Alderman Bryant

ALSO PRESENT

Mayor Barry

Police Chief Wheeler Deputy Chief Childers Fire Chief Adermann

Alderman Budd Shirley Sams

Chairman Driskell called the meeting to order at 8:06 P.M.

S2 TITLE

The Taylorville Fire Protection District purchased the 2007 Ford Super Duty Cab. The title is in both names, the City and the Taylorville Fire Protection District. The Fire Protection District asked to have the City of Taylorville Fire Department removed from the title.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Olive to recommend to the City Council to approve the removal of the City of Taylorville Fire Department from the title of the 2007 Super Duty Cab. Motion carried 4-0.

TRUCK 1 TIRES

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Lanzotti to recommend to the City Council to allow Fire Chief Adermann to purchase tires for Truck 1 from Neal Tires at a cost of \$5,476.56. Motion carried 4-0.

ESO REPORTING

Fire Chief Adermann advised the State of Illinois is taking away the free software program that provided free data entry for EHR and EMS calls. He recommends moving forward with purchasing an ESO reporting system at a cost of \$7,855.00. There is a recurring charge of \$6,070.00 annually. He informed the Committee the Department has a \$1,600.00 loan for equipment that only has two payments left; they have the funds to cover this expense. Finance Chairman Budd was in attendance and advised that the cost should be divided between the equipment and training line items.

Motion by Alderman Olive and seconded by Alderman Bryant to recommend to the City Council to allow Fire Chief Adermann to purchase the ESO Reporting System at a cost of \$7,855.00, with \$6070.00 from equipment and \$1,785.00 from training line items. Motion carried 4-0.

END OF YEAR REPORT

Fire Chief Adermann distributed his Taylorville Fire Department 2020 Year End Report. He asked everyone to review it and if there are any questions to call him.

FIRE CHIEF'S REPORT

- Calls for Service- 167
- · Working with SNAWS to provide rural water maps for hydrants use in the district. Our codes require certain items to be met when installing hydrants
- The Charleston Billing Agreement renewal is May 1, 2021
- Ambulance Transports for January-11
- · Captain Hackney is now with IFSI. This will benefit the City as he will be bringing primarily auto extrication and specialty classes to the City.
- Firefighter Holmes is back home but still having to complete his commitment
- Working on Clinical Incident Peer Counseling to reduce PTSD in our members for future health

Fire Chief Adermann commended his Department stating they have done a great job dealing with COVID and increased calls. Memorial Medical Center has asked the Paramedics to help give COVID vaccines if needed; the hospital would pay for service.

POLICE CHIEF'S REPORT

Chief Wheeler gave a brief overview of his 2020 Annual Police Report. The total budget was \$2,481,400.00; year to date is \$1,753,558.00. 70% of the budget is Personnel, 14% Contractual, 11% Equipment and 5% Commodities. The Department Revenue YTD is \$209,000.10 from grants, court fees, tow fees, licenses and SRO's. He currently has two grants pending for \$24,560.25 and \$19,376.64. He also reported there is a savings of \$45,516.21 in overtime compared to 2019.

Police Chief Wheeler advised the CAT Team was very active in 2020.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Lanzotti to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 P.M.

Kithy Drivellyt Kathy Driskell, Chairman

Emergency Services Committee